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Headmaster Note 
 

 
Dear Parents,  
 

I have wanted to host an information night on student stress and anxiety 
for a while and I am very happy that we are able to do so this month.  If 
you have any questions or concerns about the stress and anxiety that 
your student(s) currently faces, or if you want to be equipped for the 
future, please join us the evening of November 19th.  Increasing our 
awareness of how stress can affect a student’s daily life can help us 
support and guide them.  
 

This event is for all East Valley Great Hearts Academies, but hosted 
here at CPA.  While this is event happening during our fall sports 
awards, it will allow parents and students who are in most need of 
strategies and information, access to it at our campus.  Please contact 

me directly with any questions about the event or its timing. 
Click here for more info 
 

Sincerely,  

 
 

Mentoring Meeting for New Middle School Students – November 19 
 

MENTORING MEETINGS, Tuesday, Nov. 19, from 3:15 to 3:45.  
Please do not arrive to pick up your child before 3:50. After next week there’s only one remaining meeting on 
Dec. 3. Please mark your calendars.  
 

No School: Thanksgiving Break (R&R) – November 27 - 29 
 

Chandler Prep will be closed Wednesday November 27 through Friday November 29 for Thanksgiving. Enjoy 
this time with your families! 

 

 SCHOOL ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 
 

Chandler Prep Open Enrollment – November 13 to December 13 
 

Open Enrollment begins on Wednesday, November 13 for all children who DO NOT currently attend 
Chandler Prep.  Please DO NOT apply for any child currently attending Chandler Prep. Re-Enrollment for 
current students will start in March 2020. 
 

Please only apply during this Open Enrollment period if you have a child who does not currently attend our 
Academy and you wish to enroll them for the 2020-21 school year.  This includes 5th graders currently 
attending Archway Chandler or on the 5th grade waitlist for Archway Chandler.  If you have any enrollment 
questions, please email Miss. B Schmitt. 
 

8th Grade Language Preference Form 
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All 8th grade families were emailed a link to the Language Preference Form on Wednesday, Oct. 30. If you 
need assistance with this online form, email Brynn Schmitt (Email Miss B. Schmitt) or stop by the front desk 
to enter your student’s language preferences. 

 
Dress Code  
 

As the cooler weather approaches, we wanted to remind all families of our rules on sweatshirts and hoodies 
here at Chandler Prep. Although sweatshirts and hoodies may be worn outside of the classroom (i.e. on HL 
break outside, on the ramada, or on the field) the sweatshirts need to be stored in lockers during the 
day.  Please see the attached portion of the family handbook for more details.  
 

" All jackets, sweatshirts, and other outerwear should be free of distracting or inappropriate images and 
messages.  Outerwear must be stored in student lockers during the school day. Except for the school letter 
jacket and track style jackets with the school crest, outerwear may not be worn in classrooms.” 
 

SUPPORT CHANDLER PREP 
 

Matching Funds are Important  
 

 
 
Simply click on this link, type the name of your employer in the “Matching Gifts” tab, and hit submit to find 
out if your company offers a Corporate Matching Gifts Program. This list is not inclusive, so please also check 
with your Human Resources department. If your company does have a Matching Gifts program, please 
submit your gift receipts to have your gifts to our school matched.  
 

Every family’s participation in Community Investment is important and appreciated! Thank you for your 
partnership! 
 

 

 
Chandler Prep Chess Team! 
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Team from left to right: Coach Mr. Mukai, Zeyad George, Jad George, Matt Brown, Ian Miranda, Daniel 
Campbell, Noah Ficken and Sean Williams.  
 

Two weeks ago, Daniel placed 4th and Sean 10th for Varsity in the State Individual Qualifier for Region 3. 
Jad was 3rd place and Zeyad got 8th place for JV players in Region 3.  The State Individual Tournament will 
be November 22 & 23 in Yuma. 
 

Chandler Prep Chess Team was 3rd in Region 3.  They got medals for this.  Our Chess Team went on to 
compete in the State Chess Tournament this past weekend.  We had a full Varsity team and a JV Team.  We 
did not come in the Top 5 for the state, but the boys played well and hard. 
 

We are so proud of all our Chess boys!  
 

COLLEGE COUNSELING 

 

 

 
                 Alex Krupinsky                 Luke Brodnik 
 

CPA Alums, Alex Krupinsky and Luke Brodnik, class of 2018 and currently 
Midshipmen at the United States Naval Academy in Annapolis, MD., will 
be visiting Chandler Prep to speak with 9th, 10th and 11th grade girls and 
boys who may be interested in attending a service academy.  They will 
answer questions regarding the process and how students must prepare 
to apply to any of the Service Academies. Students only, will meet in the 
Library during 4th period on Tuesday, November 26th. 
 

College Night for Junior Parents – Wednesday, November 20 
 



The College Counseling Office at Chandler Prep presents College Night for Junior Parents on Wednesday, 
November 20 at 6:30pm in the Chandler Prep cafeteria. This is one of the most important parent 
meetings at CPA as we discuss the college application process. You will hear from a panel of Chandler Prep 
seniors and our College Counselors.  Parents in attendance will receive a Chandler Prep College 101 book 
which maps out the entire college application process, and contains other pertinent college admission 
information.   
 

Please click here to RSVP, and then join us at 6:30pm on Wednesday, November 20 in the Chandler Prep 
cafeteria.  Junior students are not required to attend. 

 

 

FAFSA Opened 
 

SENIORS - The FAFSA (Free Application for Federal Student Aid) opened October 1.  You access the 
FAFSA at https://studentaid.ed.gov/sa/fafsa.  Also check out the Chandler Prep College Counseling 
webpage for more information about Financial Aid and Scholarships. Note that some private colleges 
also require the CSS Profile, in addition to the FAFSA for financial aid/scholarship consideration. 

 

 

ATHLETICS  
 

Please check http://www.chandlerprepactivities.com/ for all Chandler Prep activities. 

 
Athletic Events This Week 
 

Click here to see the list of athletic events for the week of November 11 – November 15.  

 
Fall Sports Awards – Tuesday, November 19 
 

Chandler Prep’s Fall Sports Awards will be held on Tuesday, November 19. 
 

MS Fall Sports Awards: 5:30-6:30 
MS & HS Dessert: 6:30-7:00 
HS Fall Sports Awards: 7:00-8:00 

 
Chandler Prep 2019-20 Yearbooks 
 

The 2019-20 Chandler Prep yearbook is now available for pre-order directly from the publisher.   
Order a 2019-20 Chandler Prep Yearbook.  Chandler Prep’s order number is 16422.   
 

For those who order personalization, names will be stamped into the cover for an additional $5.   
 

Yearbook has a link to eshare, a website where parents and students may share photos for potential use in 
the yearbook.  Please share photos from events such as dances, sporting events, group outings, etc. 
 

The link is:  http://www.hjeshare.com/eShare/ 
Password is case sensitive: CPATitans2020 
 

Thank you for supporting your children and the Chandler Prep yearbook!  

 
 

PARENT SERVICE ORGANIZATION (PSO) 

 

www.chandlerpreppso.org  

 FYI: The school’s daily announcements will be posted every day on the 
PSO Website!  Don’t miss any important updates! Subscribe to the PSO website and get notified 
whenever there is a new posting: Click here to subscribe. 
 

  HELP WANTED  
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The Fall Sports Athletic Awards Evening is Tuesday, November 19th.  We are looking for volunteers to 
help us with the refreshments that evening.  Sign up here to help! There are different shifts to choose from 
so that you don’t miss your athlete’s portion of the evening.   
 
 

PSO Meeting –Tuesday, November 19th at 8:15 am 
 
Our next PSO Meeting will be on Tuesday, November 19th at 8:15a.m. in the CPA cafeteria. At this meeting, 
we will be working on the upcoming Snowstorm in December, as well as planning for Titan Triad in February.  
We are always looking for new ideas and extra hands to help support our amazing CPA community.   
 

  Spirit Wear 
 

Looking to purchase Chandler Prep Spirit Wear? Click here to order spirit wear for the whole family.  
 

 

  Support the CPA Faculty Birthday Program!!   
 

Sign up here!    
There are still a few remaining CPA Faculty that need families to spoil them!!   

 

Please contact Erika Nelson @  FacultyBirthdays@chandlerpreppso.org with any questions.  Thank you!! 
 

 Hot Lunch Ordering 

Hot lunch ordering for the 2nd quarter is open!  Online hot lunch ordering is available on the PSO lunch 
ordering page. Remember: Orders need to be placed four days in advance. The Lunch Program is 
provided through the PSO and consists of catered food delivered by local restaurant vendors and served by 

volunteers during the lunch periods. 
 

Chandler Prep PSO: Service ~ Community ~ Friendship 
 

CPA PSO Board 2019-20 
Erika Nelson, Co-President 
Jeni Severa, Co-President 

Melissa German, Vice President 
Zandra Huang, Secretary 
Pam Morris, Co-Treasurer 
Sarah Davis, Co-Treasurer 

 

Service ~ Community ~ Friendship 
 

 

 

 

Don’t forget to like us on Facebook. 
https://www.facebook.com/ChandlerPrep/ 

 

CHANDLER PREPARATORY ACADEMY - 1951 N ALMA SCHOOL RD, CHANDLER, AZ  85224  PH 480.855.5410  FAX 480.855.7789 
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